JOINT COMMITTEE OF 

CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

Stanpit Village Hall 12th July 2005 at 7.30 pm

Present: Chairman Peter Martin (Highcliffe), Debbie Stephens (Stanpit), Roger Hamilton (West Christchurch) and Jim Biggin (Secretary). 

Apologies: Patricia Whiffen (Friars Cliff), Julie Petrie (FROGS), Ellen Annettes (FROGS),

120. Minutes: The Minutes of the committee meeting of 10th May 2005 were approved and signed by the Chairman. 

121. Matters Arising: Debbie Stephens reported that the Masonic Lodge had been granted its alcohol licence despite resident’s protests 

122. Treasurer’s Report: the Treasurer reported that no disbursement or receipt was outstanding 

123. Progress Reports on our role in Planning: nothing has happened in the last two months. It was resolved that the secretary would contact CBC and ask for a progress report before the next meeting

124. CBC Local Development Schemes: It was resolved that individual member organisations would make their own reply to the various consultation papers recently distributed by CBC

125. 2005 Informal Meeting with CBC Executive: the meeting is now scheduled for 27th September at 14.00 at Council Offices

126. Delegate’s Reports: Town Centre Forum Steering Committee: no report.

127. Delegates’ Reports: Christchurch Community Partnership: no report. The proposed role for this organisation within the CBC draft proposal for community involvement was questioned. It was resolved that individual member organisations would make their own comment in their submissions

128. Delegate’s Reports: Community Safety Action Group: it was noted that this group is working closely with teenagers

129. Delegates Reports: Bournemouth International Airport: an area action plan is being developed

130. Stanpit Report: the hearing to discuss the depositing of waste onto Grimbury Beach and Mudeford Sandbank is scheduled for 21st July with an officer’s recommendation to approve the deposition. A planning application has been made to demolish the Chart House. It was resolved that the secretary would write to CBC and object

131. West Christchurch Report: the reduced local bus timetable is causing problems in some areas.

132. Highcliffe Report: a public hearing is underway into yet another McCarthy and Stone proposed development.

133. Hengistbury Head Erosion: Debbie Stephens reported that SAMRA had written to Bournemouth BC expressing their concern. The secretary reported upon his meetings with the engineers on The Head and with CBC officers. A minute of that meeting will be available shortly.

134. Next Meeting: Tuesday 13th September at 7.30pm at Stanpit Hall
